April 20, 2021
Board Room
10:00 AM

The Sac County Board of Supervisors met in regular session with all members present, Brent
Wilhelm, Chairman, presiding. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as submitted.

It was moved by Drake and seconded by Wissler to approve the agenda as posted. Ayes all,
motion carried.

Scot McDonough, Sac County EMA Director, reviewed a wage proposal for the Lake View EMS
personnel. The current rate is $2.92 per hour for on-call time and he was requesting an increase to
$7.00 per hour for on-call time and maintain the current $18.17 per hour rate for EMT’s. The Board
took no action but will revisit the proposal at the next regular meeting.

The County Auditor advised the Board of a parcel of land within the city limits of Sac City that is
owned by the County. The Auditor indicated that the City of Sac City would accept the parcel through a
Quit Claim deed.

It was moved by Drake and seconded by Wissler to direct the County Auditor to proceed with
the Quit Claim deed process. Ayes all, motion carried.

Brian Blomme, Drainage Engineer for Sac, Calhoun and Buena Vista Counties and his assistant,
Eric Yunginger were present to inform the Board of some purchases of equipment and vehicles for that
department. Calhoun and Buena Vista Counties had approved the purchases prior to the conversation
with the Sac County Board.

Sheriff McClure updated the Board on the ISICS projects by informing the Board that 7 of the 9
cities in Sac County had adopted resolutions of support for the project. Lytton did not submit a
resolution because the city does not support the local fire department and has no police department
and Nemaha had not considered the resolution at this point.

It was moved by Wissler and seconded by Drake to proceed with the public hearing for the
essential services levy on Tuesday, May 18, at a location to be determined. Ayes all, motion carried.

The County Engineer updated the Board on activities of the county road crews and the status of
current maintenance and construction projects.

Jane Barto updated the Board on the latest developments on the Grant Park bike trail. She told
the Board that a certain parcel of land would be gifted to Sac County for the bike trail purpose and
several other parcels would be accessible by easements.

It was moved by Drake and seconded by Wissler to approve the claims as listed on the claims
register in the Auditor’s office. Ayes all, motion carried.

With there being no further business, on motion, the meeting was adjourned.
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